Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 16th January 2012, at the Village Hall, Gwaelod y Garth.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

John Harrison (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Sara Pickard, 





Nikki Howard, Stuart Thomas, Eric Priday, Mike Jones,





Stewart McKay, Lindsay Davies, Gill Rees, & Penri Williams 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Jim Prosser & Wynford Ellis Owen 
159
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas was not present and the Clerk advised that he had received a report from the Neighbourhood Policing office detailing the crimes in the three villages for the month of December 2011.  He had written to Insp Arkontopoulos requesting that the monthly crime report be sent to him before each meeting but had not yet received a response.  The Clerk pointed out that the details received contained crimes that had been included in the previous minutes for the December meeting.  He went on to advise members of 6 crimes in Creigiau, 5 in Pentyrch and 3 in Gwaelod y Garth.

Cllr Thomas pointed out that the report accurately included the theft of diesel that had occurred at Creigiau Travel but failed to mention the burglary at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground, and the burglary at The Cattery, Gwaelod y Garth, which had occurred the same night according to the Scene of Crime officer, who had attended the Creigiau Travel incident.  This provoked a discussion upon the accuracy of the statistics being provided for the Council.  Cllr Jones proposed that the Police are asked to provide the crime figures to the Clerk a week before the meeting and that the Clerk then circulate them to all Councillors so that any Councillors with knowledge of particular crimes could check whether those crimes had been included.  Cllr Priday concurred with this pointing out that the information was so piecemeal and inaccurate that he was concerned that the level of policing resources were based on these statistics.  He seconded the proposal and all members were in favour.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies advised members that she had reported to ‘101’ a ‘stranger’ in the area close to her home  in GYG who was seen to be acting suspiciously and carrying a large bag during the day-time.  A teenage girl in one of the houses asked him what he was doing at which point he asked if he could have a lift to Caerphilly to attend a football match.  The strangeness of this situation prompted Cllr Davies to advise ‘101’.  
160
Public Session

There were two members of the public present.  Mrs Gill Hammett is a resident of GYG and she told members that she has walked her grandson to school in GYG for seven years mainly along School Lane which, she now described, as being worse than ever.  She had written and spoken to Councillors in the past both at County level and Community Councillors to try and resolve the situation in relation to the condition of the road, but hitherto, to no avail.  She went on to say that Norma Proctor had written an article for the Community Link some 12 months previously and that the Headmaster of the school was trying to encourage children to walk to school in an effort to ameliorate the parking issues at the beginning and end of the school day.  However, with no pavement on Main Road and with School Lane in such a poor state of repair, his attempts were being thwarted.  Mrs Hammett went on to say that she had received mixed stories about the ownership of School Lane, believing some householders owned part of the land and CCC the other part.  She urged that pressure be brought to bear on CCC to pave or tarmac their part of School Lane, in order to provide a proper walkway along, what was supposed to be, a public footpath.  
Mrs Hammett went on to talk about the level of rubbish in Gwaelod y Garth and evidenced this by describing the actions of her 11 year old grandson, who before Christmas went along Main Road picking up litter.  In the short stretch from the bottom to the top of the hill by the school he collected 18 bags of rubbish and she passed around photographs of his achievement.  He had carried out a similar exercise at his home in Miskin and had received an award from RCT CBC for his efforts.  She felt that the need was there for a Community Sweeper, volunteers or to pay somebody to pick up the litter.
Mr Ken Hughes commented that the re-surfacing of Heol y Pentre had been done quickly and efficiently.  However, he lamented the failure to take the opportunity to also fill in the pot-holes on Bronllwyn.  He went on to say that it was nice to see Cllrs Jones and Thomas agree in relation to the Police figures which, in his view, did not give a true picture.  Despite seeing a police car and also a PCSO in the village, he still felt that there was a paucity of police patrols in the village. He commented on the School Lane debacle observing that something could be achieved as Council elections were due shortly.  

161
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Cllr Rosser commented that the efforts of Mrs Hammett’s grandson had highlighted the justification for a Community Sweeper.  Cllr Jones felt that the PCC should write to CCC to get a Community Sweeper or, alternatively, contact the probation service with a view to those serving Community Service Orders picking up the rubbish.  Cllr Priday pointed out that there was a Community Sweeper in Tongwynlais, who could easily share his duties with Gwaelod y Garth, in the same way as Kath Britten shares her duties between Pentyrch and Creigiau.  This provoked a discussion and Cllr Davies pointed out that one of the reasons for rejecting a Community Sweeper in the past was the lack of toilet facilities.  If the Community Sweeper could be in GYG on Tuesday and Thursday then that would coincide with the Post Office being open in the Village Hall and this could then provide toilet facilities for a sweeper.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to CCC proposing this as a course of action. Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas went on to recommend that the PCC write to CCC suggesting that an award be made to Mrs Hammett’s grandson for his enterprise and Cllr McKay suggested that the PCC should reward him also perhaps by way of a book token.  It was also suggested that an article be put in the next edition of the Community Link and Cllr Williams was invited to select the most appropriate photograph for displaying in the Link.  Clerk to arrange
Councillors went on to discuss the situation regarding School Lane with Cllr Davies suggesting that the PCC go back to CCC in an effort to break the impasse, especially in view of the CCC’s ownership of half of School Lane and the fact that a public footpath runs along School Lane.  There was a general discussion regarding this and it was agreed that the Clerk would write to CCC to see what could be achieved.  Clerk to arrange
162
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 19th December 2011
The minutes were proposed as accurate by Cllr Priday, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed.  They were then signed by the Chairman.

163
Matters Arising
Paragraphs 150 & 151
Cllr Jones referred to requests for changes to be made to minutes which he supported but felt that, unless all changes that were requested were made, there would continue to be an inconsistency in the approach taken.  Cllr Davies disagreed stating that she believed Cllr Jones had got it wrong, as she had not disagreed with the context of what was recorded only the factual description of where she was employed.  Cllr Priday pointed out that the alteration of the minutes was open to any Councillor to put forward and that the minutes were not the recollection of any individual Councillor but what the Council, as a whole, agreed.  Cllr Jones disagreed repeating his claim that the changes made by the Chairman and the Clerk were not consistent.  The Clerk took issue with Cllr Jones over this, pointing out that he did not make changes to the minutes and that it was the Chairman’s decision whether or not to implement any requested changes to the minutes.  Cllr Thomas pointed out that if the Chairman were to implement all requested changes to the minutes, then this could lead to other Councillors disagreeing with the changes made and this would place the Chairman in an intolerable position.  Cllr Jones disagreed with this as well.  Cllr Williams proposed that the Council move to next business and this was agreed.
Paragraph 156
Cllr Jones objected to the comment by Cllr Priday that he was pursuing his own agenda.  Cllr Priday pointed out that the minute was accurate, as that was precisely what he had said.  Cllr Jones said that he disagreed with Cllr Priday’s comment.
Paragraph 158 

Cllr Rees referred to her entry at the Councillor’s Report relating to the brown sign for the museum, as she had not been present at the previous meeting.  She was assured that the Council had agreed to its purchase and the Clerk advised her that it had been added to the list of items outstanding
164
Community Link
Cllr Williams advised the closing date for the next Link was the 2nd March 2012. 
165
Clerk’s Report
165.1
Draft Charter with CCC
The Clerk advised members of the draft Charter and the minor differences to the Charter previously agreed. Councillors were satisfied with the amendments made.  The Clerk would report this back to CCC.   Clerk to arrange
165.2
Tree Surgery for PCC owned trees
The Clerk advised members that he had received the costings for the work that needed to be carried out within three months to certain trees owned by the PCC.  The work would cost £2,750 which, together with the cost of the tree survey of £540, amounted to indebtedness, in this financial year, of £3,290 from a budget which had previously been set at £1,500.  Councillors agreed that the Clerk was correct to commit to the expense and also agreed that any overspend of the budget would either be vired from under-spending accounts or from the contingency fund in the reserves.  Clerk to arrange
165.3
Creigiau Recreation Ground ~ Grass Cutting Contract 2012 - 2015.
The Clerk advised members of the three tenders received and, whilst one was too expensive to consider, the other two were within the budget that the Clerk had estimated and he went on to explain the differences between the two tenders.  Cllr Williams felt that the Clerk should not have named the applicants in a pubic document and also felt that discussions with regard to the suitability or otherwise of contractors should not be done in a public session.  This provoked a discussion and Cllr Williams proposed that the matter was deferred to the end of the meeting and that members of the public were excluded.  This was seconded by Cllr Thomas and agreed by the majority.  
165.4
Guaranteed Investment Account
The Clerk advised members that the Guaranteed Investment Account was still being renewed monthly and the sum had been reduced to take into account the £13,300 that had been expended on the solar panels.
165.5
Pentyrch Sports Association ~ New Sign
The Clerk advised members of the details of the letter he had received from Tim Morgan, the Chairman of Pentyrch Sports Association; regarding the renewal of the sign on Heol y Pentre opposite the junction with Heol Goch.  It was felt that the sign was an excellent idea and all Pentyrch Councillors expressed an interest.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Mr Morgan advising him of the support from the PCC for the idea and suggesting the Pentyrch Councillors attend a joint meeting with the PSA representatives.  Clerk to arrange
166
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas arrived late and was invited by the Chairman to address the meeting.  He advised members that he was working more 7 – 3 evening shifts in an effort to combat the increase in burglaries and other crime which was tending to occur during the hours of darkness.  He circulated the crimes that had been recorded since the beginning of January, as he understood that Cath Mangles had already circulated the December figures to the Clerk.  The Chairman explained to the officer that the Clerk had already read out the crimes recorded in December and there was concern that not all the crimes had been recorded and it had been proposed that the crimes be forwarded to the Clerk a week before the meeting so that he could circulate these to Councillors in advance.  This prompted a discussion between the officer and Councillors regarding the reports received.  Cllr Davies felt that the earlier report cast doubts over the credibility of the statistics and Cllr Harrison concurred, wondering how many crimes were being missed.  Cllr Jones pointed out that if Councillors did not receive the report until the meeting, then any matters missing could not be rectified for the meeting.  Cllr Williams thanked PC Thomas for a very helpful report and a discussion ensued about crime trends in other areas and members were assured that the hike in crimes was across the board and not confined to the PCC area.  The Chairman thanked the officer for his attendance.
167
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £7,161.20p and receipts of £390.00p were recorded for December 2011.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Thomas, seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed.  
168
Planning Applications
There were 3 planning applications to consider and the Clerk advised that he had not received any requests for plans to be printed off for the meeting:
a) 11/02154/DCH ~ 21 Parc y Bryn, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments. 
b) 12/00033/DCO ~ Pantycaerau Nurseries, Church Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
c) 11/02142/DCO ~ The Cottage, Garth Hill, GYG.  The Clerk advised members that this had been omitted from the weekly list and he had spoken to the case officer that day, who had explained that it was an application for a micro-brewery in a converted garage to the rear of the Gwaelod Inn.  The Clerk suggested that GYG Councillors check the on-line plans and to report any areas of concern to him.  Cllr Priday raised the issue of the change of use from a residence to business and concern was expressed over the potential for unpleasant odours.  The Clerk advised that upon receipt of any observations from GYG Councillors; he would bring these issues to the attention of the case officer.  Clerk to arrange
169
Correspondence
The Clerk drew GYG Councillors attention to the letter from Sara Thorne, GYG resident, who had raised exactly the same issues in relation to School Lane as expressed by Mrs Gill Hammett in the Public Discussion and promised to forward the email to them.  Clerk to arrange
170
Forward Planning 
The Clerk explained the figures that he had circulated and the variances in income and expenditure against the budget for the current financial year.  He advised members that he was satisfied that expenditure would remain within budget for this year but in relation to the forthcoming year, there were significant challenges.  The Clerk went on to explain that the loss of income of £3,000 from the Police Rental of a room in the building, together with an increase of £3,200 in Salaries and Wages following the internal audit and an anticipated increase in the cost of the grass cutting contract at Creigiau Recreation Ground of approximately £1,500 meant that there was likely to be a short-fall of £7,700 between the anticipated expenditure and the income for 2012/13.  As a consequence, despite not having raised the precept in the past three years the Clerk felt that an increase was not only inevitable but also justified and he recommended that the precept be raised by £5,000 to £76,000.  This would represent a rise of 6.86%.
This stimulated a lively discussion with some Councillors feeling that a rise of this magnitude was not acceptable at this time.  This was countered by other Councillors feeling that the rise was justified from the figures produced and if the Council was just to keep in line with inflation, then the increase being sought by the Clerk was realistic.  Cllr Williams proposed that the precept be set at £73,000, which would represent a rise of £2,000 or 2.68%.  Cllr Priday seconded this and Cllr Thomas then suggested that this be done in line with a change in the reserves to bolster the contingency fund and reduce reserves made some years previously.  In this way any overspends on the budget could be absorbed by the increased contingency fund.  He recommended the cancellation of £1,000 to the vehicle reserve and transferring this to the contingency instead and, in addition, transferring £400 from the Welsh Language Translation reserve, £2963 from Playground Equipment Reserve and £553 from Office/handyman Equipment Reserve.  This amounted to £4,916.  It was agreed to amend the proposal in lieu of this suggestion and this was agreed by all members.  The form for CCC was duly signed as requiring a precept for the financial year 2012/13 of £73,000.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas thanked the Clerk for the clarity of his figures and guidance and this was endorsed by other Council members.
171
Road & Traffic Management
Cllr Jones referred to the report received from Paul Carter, CCC (Highways) in which he stated that the signage in relation to the 7.5ton weight limit in Pentyrch were still not right and he intended to carry out his own survey.  This provoked a further discussion about the siting of signs advising of the weight restrictions.
Cllr Jones then went on to complain about the ramps that had been installed at High Corner and Bronllwyn stating that they went against guidelines in respect of crossings and made comparisons with work carried out by RCT and Merthyr CBCs.   Cllr Harrison observed that the ramps were an improvement on the humps they replaced and that he looked forward to speed activated signs.  Cllr Priday entered the discussion disagreeing with Cllr Jones regarding the crossing and Cllr Thomas commented that the speed humps as you enter Bronllwyn from Heol Pant y Gored still had no warning signage, were in poor condition and dangerous.  He felt pressure should be put on CCC to correct this.  Clerk to arrange
172
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	20.12.11
	Lindsay Davies
	It seems the bright lights of Tongwynlais are doing us no favours. Yet again, I've received complaints, from Pentyrch residents mainly, that we have a pretty poor show in our villages at this time of year, it being reported that the Ton's street lights are funded through a combination of Community and County Council monies. Could you check that out and brief us on whether there is any scope to do more?  I appreciate that none of our villages have the scope provided by Tongwynlais' double-sided street, but they all have lamp-posts!  On a more positive note, I'd like to congratulate Selwyn and yourself for sorting GYG with a nice tree in the new Hall porch that has enabled it to be both twinkly and safe from interference.
	Email to Tongwynlais

	5.1.12
	John Harrison
	There is a very large pot-hole on Church Road, Pentyrch after the turning to Llwynda Ddu Farm and before De Courcey’s restaurant.  The pot-hole is so large that it damaged the tyres and suspension of my vehicle and caused a warning light to come on that the engine block had been damaged.
	Email to C2C

	5.1.12
	Stuart Thomas
	The road near the golf club at Heol Creigiau, Creigiau is flooded and causing traffic chaos at the location.
	Email to C2C

	9.1.12
	Nikki Howard
	Please can you chase Cardiff Council re: broken lighting behind the old post office in Creigiau? I emailed them in November and then again after Xmas and still no progress has been made. The situation is much worse now in that vandals last week decided to smash the other light, (by the stream, towards Parc Castell Y Mynach/Parc Y Felin) thereby ensuring that the entire wood is in pitch blackness in the evenings. For walkers unfamiliar with the area, there is now an increased chance that they will stumble into the stream by accident.
	Email to C2C

	9.1.12
	Nikki Howard
	A local resident has asked me to flag up the continued problem of dangerous parking at the entrance to Parc Castell Y Mynach after they narrowly avoided hitting a youngster who was crossing the road between parked cars. This 'blind corner' was included within Councillors’ reports for the last meeting but believe we may have to pester CCC some more to get action. In particular, they are asking what procedures need to be undertaken to get yellow lines painted so that access to and from the road remains unimpeded. I have explained that the Community Council feel that this is one of a number of dangerous areas around Tesco and we need to look at the overall plan rather than undertake a piecemeal response.
	Further email to C2C

	9.1.12
	Penri Williams
	The footpath from Bronllwyn at the kissing gate above the School has been blocked.
	Email to CCC (Footpaths)

	9.1.12
	Eric Priday
	I have received complaints that the kissing gate accessing the footpath from Bronllwyn, Pentyrch has been blocked with silage.
	Email to CCC (Footpaths)

	12.1.12
	Gill Rees
	I have been advised that there is an extremely large pot-hole on Church Road between White Lodge and de Courcey’s 
	Email to C2C

	12.1.12
	Eric Priday
	Could you contact the quarry about the fly tipping at the old entrance as apparently it is getting very bad and growing on an almost daily basis?
	Email to David Goodman, copied to PC Thomas

	12.1.12
	Eric Priday
	There is a small tree on our land at Ael y Bryn that has either fallen down or is in the process of falling down. also the fence from there to the school exit is falling down can you check with Cardiff to see if any action is being taken as that property is normally empty?
	Response to Cllr Priday & Email to C2C

	16.1.12
	Lindsay Davies
	Footpath 17 - the riverside "path" below Garth Olwg, Salem row etc. Can you please contact the Parks department to gain some sort of assurance re when this is going to be given the attention promised a year ago.  Although I completely acknowledge that winter weather, and indeed the rain we are accustomed to at any point of the year in this part of the world, makes it inevitable that many of our footpaths become quagmired - as anybody walking the Garth woods or Garth itself recently even can testify- I have noted absolutely no progress being made to remove the fallen trees, free up and attempt to clear this area whilst meanwhile, the only changes being the arrival of even more fly-tipped rubbish including glass. 
	Email to C2C


	16.1.12
	Lindsay Davies
	Gwaelod y Garth Village Hall.  It was a pleasure to be at last week's Village Hall Committee as there was so much positive news to hear and look forward to, and to do so amongst an expanded group of Trustees following the successful recruitment 'drive' at the hall's reopening event in the Autumn.  Although the County Council still has some significant 'snagging' issues to resolve, notably the refurbishment of the hall floor, the regular bookings for dance classes and the Youth Club continue and it was excellent to hear about the increased demand and utilisation of the new facilities with so much demand for the new Zumba and Pilates classes that extra nights and/or rooms have had to be booked.  The portable stage has arrived and been used very successfully in the school Christmas production and recent private bookings.  The formal use of the school car park has been invaluable but it seems that we all have to be particularly vigilant to ensure every single user heeds that they should use it, not park in the road. Its important that people are also aware that the Post Office commitment continues to provide the village with a twice weekly service on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, 8.30 - 12.30.  In terms of the future, plans are afoot to adorn the walls with some work by local artists and posters linked to the new local Museum in Pentyrch,  an event  for villagers is planned for May 4th when local celebrity harpist Catrin Finch has volunteered to perform a concert with the schoolchildren.  It is also hoped to book the first of what might be - demand pending - a series of musical, theatrical and/or comedy events  utilising the contacts and support of the Welsh Arts Council.  Further details to follow and will found on the hall website, Community link or the Annual Meeting scheduled for 7th March.  Lindsay Davies, Community Council member, GyG Village Hall Committee
	For information and forwarding to CCC for formal response as to when work will be completed.

	16.1.12
	Lindsay Davies
	Road Closure below the Garth.  Can you please repeat our requests to the County Council for a timescale on this work and a bit more seriousness about the signage in the interim?. A lot of walkers as well as drivers found out over the weekend that this time - for the first time for many months - the Council was really serious about the road being closed below the Garth as they had actually erected barriers completely across it below the houses where the landslip that occurred more than a year ago, then subsequently, seems to be getting some serious attention.  However, the signage and/or its positioning needs to be upscaled too.   Although I noted and read that there were a number of paper 'planning notice' style signs around that walkers could easily read, the road sign placed near the bottom of the hill a the GyG end by the pub car park is still in exactly the same position as previously (when traffic was being permitted to pass) and I can only assume, by the dozen or so cars parked up to the wire at the Pentyrch side of the blockage that the signage hasn't got any more 'serious' looking at the Pentyrch end either.
	Email to C2C

	16.1.12
	Eric Priday
	I have received complaints of horses going across Lon y Fro to Penuel Road, I believe there used to be signs saying no horses and I believe these signs should be reinstated. [Advised land in PCC ownership]  this was agreed by all
	Clerk to arrange

	16.1.12
	Gill Rees
	The style on the footpath opposite Barrington Lane, Heol Pant y Gored is damaged and needs repairing
	Clerk to arrange

	16.1.12
	Gill Rees
	The litter on the M4 between Cardiff and Swansea is disgusting and needs to be advised to the Highways authorities.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.1.12
	Stuart Thomas
	The earlier report regarding the parking on Heol Parc Castell y Mynach in fact relates to two junctions.  The first is the junction on to Heol Creigiau and the second is the junction with the remainder of the estate.  The Highway Code specifies that vehicles should not be parked within 10metres (30 feet) of a junction..
	For information

	16.1.12
	Stuart Thomas
	There is a lot of litter on the footpath that runs from Parc Castell y Mynach to the Old Post Office and also on the footpath that runs from there to Parc y Felin.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.1.12
	Stuart Thomas
	Outside 50 Parc y Felin, Creigiau, the Beech Trees are across the half the pavement and also outside 45 Parc y Felin the hedge has virtually taken over the pavement.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.1.12
	Mike Jones
	It is pleasing to note that the pot-holes being repaired on Heol Pant y Gored are being done properly.
	For information

	16.1.12
	Mike Jones
	Is there any update on the School Travel Plans or do I have to follow it up myself? [Advised that this was to be responded to by the PCC Governors representatives]
	For information

	16.1.12
	Mike Jones
	There is a pot-hole on Church Road on the left hand-side as you travel down just before de Courceys
	Clerk to arrange

	16.1.12
	Nikki Howard
	The lights are still not working on the footpath between The Old Post Office and Parc Castell y Mynach, Creigiau.  It is very dangerous.
	Clerk to arrange


173
Clerks Report ~ Creigiau Recreation Ground Grass Cutting Contract


The Chairman formally closed the meeting to the public and both members of the public left to allow for the item, previously deferred, to be discussed.  This has been minuted separately.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.45 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
Confidential Session
173
Clerks Report ~ Creigiau Recreation Ground Grass Cutting Contract

The Clerk referred again to the tenders received in respect of the grass cutting contract and reiterated that the first tender, in his view, was too expensive.  The remaining two tenders were competitive but that there were pros and cons in respect of each of the applications.  The Clerk summarised the position in respect of both applicants as follows.

The first applicant, Grove Gardening Services, is an application made by Colin Davies the full-time Community Maintenance Officer for Pentyrch Community Council.  Mr Davies has been employed by PCC for 11 years and, in the absence of any overtime, was seeking to increase his income by being a sub-contractor to the Council, as well as an employee.  In his favour was that he has a first hand knowledge of the requirements of the PCC with regards to the contract.  In addition he has the advantage of flexibility with regards to the weather.  So, for example, if he intends cutting the grass on a Wednesday evening after he has finished his day’s work and it is raining, then he can defer the cut to a dryer day.  His rate per cut is £105 and his overall tender is cheaper by £725 than his competitor.  Against his application is the consideration of whether it is ethical to sub-contract to an employee and whether to do so would bring this Council into conflict with the European working-time directive.  
The second applicant, Mr Peter Szpadt of PJ & KME Enterprises, is the existing contractor who has now been cutting and maintaining the grass for 4½ years.  He successfully tendered for the contract three years previously, having been carrying out the role temporarily for 18 months prior to that.  In his favour is that he has proved himself to be an honest, reliable and conscientious contractor.  When he first applied for the contract he was living in Nelson and about three years ago he moved his family to Ceredigion.  He fulfils the PCC contract in conjunction with a similar contract for Pentyrch Sports Association.  His rate per cut is £115 per visit.  Against his application is the inability to be as flexible, as he has other commitments in Ceredigion to fulfil.  So, by way of an example, if he has arranged to cut the grass on Thursday mornings, the grass would not get cut if the weather was inclement.
The Clerk advised members that because of his knowledge and connection with both parties, he was unable to make a recommendation and the decisions would have to be made by Councillors based on the information supplied.  This overview provoked a lively discussion with Councillors taking contrary views.

Cllr Priday proposed that the tender of Grove Gardening Services be accepted as it was the cheapest.  This was seconded by Cllr Rosser.  Cllr Williams was uneasy about contracting to an employee and felt that advice should be sought from One Voice Wales regarding the ethics of awarding a contract to an employee and also whether the contract would be legal.  Cllr Priday agreed to defer to an amended proposal and Cllr Thomas proposed that the decision was deferred to the next meeting pending a response from OVW over Council’s concerns.  This was seconded and agreed.  Clerk to arrange
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